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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER


MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005-05

January 26, 2005

TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:
Property Flipping Prohibition Technical Amendments


This Mortgagee Letter alerts lenders that on December 23, 2004, HUD published an interim rule in the Federal Register at 69 FR77114.  This rule amends regulations at 24 CFR 203.37a that prohibit property flipping in HUD’s single family mortgage insurance programs and provides additional exceptions to the time restrictions on sales contained in the May 1, 2003 Federal Register (68 FR 23370).  The interim rule (and this Mortgagee Letter) becomes effective for mortgages endorsed on or after January 24, 2005 and public comments to the interim rule may continue to be made through February 22, 2005.


The interim rule includes two additional categories of properties exempted from the time restrictions: 

· Inherited Properties:  The interim rule provides that properties acquired through inheritance that are subsequently sold are not subject to the restrictions of the property flipping rule.  

· Real Estate Owned Sales by Federal Agencies:  In addition to properties acquired and sold by FHA following default by the mortgage borrower, single-family properties sold by all other Federal government agencies are not subject to the restrictions of the property flipping rule.

The guidance contained in ML 2003-07, as modified by this interim rule, remains in force.


If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Centers in Atlanta (888-696-4687); Philadelphia (800-440-8647); Denver (800-543-9378) or Santa Ana (888-827-5605).







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-






                Federal Housing Commissioner
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